CHESTERFIELD COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT

BOARD OF EDUCATION

SPECIAL SESSION

APRIL 24, 2017

PRESENT – BOARD MEMBERS:
Mr. Wesley R. Miles, Chairman; Mr. Eric G. Dusa, Secretary; Dr. Wayne Chapman; Mr. James N. Sweeney; Mr. Robert Teal; Mr. Chad L. Vick; and Mr. Jamie D. Wayne 

ABSENT – BOARD MEMBERS:
Mrs. Kimberly T. Burch and Mr. Darin M. Coleman

PRESENT – STAFF:
Goodwin, Anderson, Willard, Folsom, Hamilton, Hoffman, Hough, Rogers, Stubbs and Brown

NEWS MEDIA:
Robert Monnie, The Link

VISITORS:
Tracy Hatcher, District Teacher of the Year; and Area Principals

    I.
Call to Order:  Chairman Miles called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. at the District Office and welcomed those present.  

   II.
Agenda Approval:  The agenda was approved as presented on a motion by                  Mr. Sweeney, second by Mr. Teal and carried unanimously.

  III.   
Moment of Silence/Pledge of Allegiance:  A moment of silence was held in memory of Ruby Elementary teacher Cassandra Bracy.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

  IV.
Executive Session/Return to Open Session:  Upon a motion by Mr. Dusa and second by Dr. Chapman, the board entered executive session to discuss personnel matters pertaining to employee hirings, compensation, terminations, and resignations and legal matters.  The board returned to open session upon a motion by Mr. Dusa and second by Dr. Chapman.

   V.
Personnel Report:  Upon a motion by Mr. Dusa and second by Dr. Chapman, the board unanimously approved the attached Personnel Exhibits A-F as recommended by Assistant Superintendent Anderson.

  VI.  
Financial Report:  Chief Financial Officer Willard presented the monthly financial review for March.

 VII. 
2017-2018 Budget Discussion:  Superintendent Goodwin and CFO Willard presented a PowerPoint review of current 2017-2018 budget information.  It was noted that the General Assembly still has to reach a compromise between the House and Senate version of the budget.  New items that will impact 2017-2018 include significant increases in retirement and fringe, the required step increase for teachers, the assistant principal position being added at McBee Elementary, the possible addition of a full day 4K class at Edwards Elementary which will only be added if CDEP funds are received, the elimination of the Governor’s technology funds, and the additional roll up of EIA funds.  Previous cuts still in effect include one teacher salary step, a 20% reduction in instructional supplies and equipment, and a 10% reduction in working retiree salaries.  Data from the 2016 State Report Card, as well as information from the Senate version of the budget, was shared.  Items for board feedback/consideration as budget preparation continues include:  1) maintenance of effort concerns, 2) continued reduction of FTE’s, and 3) board willingness to allocate capital funds for a long-term capital improvement program.  The administration plans to present a recommended budget for first reading at the May 8 school board meeting.      

VIII.
Adjournment:  Upon a motion by Mr. Sweeney and second by Dr. Chapman, the board adjourned at 6:56 pm.

   IX.
Media Notification:  The media was previously notified of this school board meeting.
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